## Town of Salisbury



Academy Hall – 9 Old Coach Road PO Box 214, Salisbury, NH 03268 603-648-2473 - (fax) 603-648-6658

> Geoffrey Hodges, Chair Dora Rapalyea Debbie Bartz Cemetery Trustees John Bentley, Sexton

## Meeting Minutes - March 15,2023

Meeting was called to order at 4:00 p.m.

Present:

Trustee Chairman, Geoffrey Hodges

Trustee Secretary, Dora Rapalyea

Trustee, Debbie Bartz Sexton, John Bentley

Visitors:

**David Hostetler** 

Minutes of December 14, 2022 were read and approved by the Trustees.

Old Business: Summer projects were discussed in length. The list of projects is very lengthy. The committee is determined to accomplish as many as humanely possible. One of our top projects is to repair the gate and any fencing at Mills Cemetery. Fellows Cemetery is in need of fencing and all supplies for this project have been purchased. A project that is long over do is installing the gate at the back entrance of Congregational Cemetery. Another very important project is to set all corner stones that have not been placed in their proper locations. Tree remover and tree trimming are projects that will be on going and very important for the upkeep and safety of all Town Cemeteries.

**New Business:** JJ Mowing will be asked to attend our next meeting to approve and sign a contract for the 2023 mowing season. The Cemetery Trustees are committed to improve and maintaining all of our lovely Town Cemeteries to the best of our ability. All are welcome to attend our monthly meetings and all volunteers are welcome.

**Public Comment:** None

Next Meeting: April 19, 2023 at 4:00 p.m. at Academy Hall

Meeting Adjourned: 5:00 pm

Respectfully Submitted, Dora Rapalyea Secretary, Cemetery Trustees